THE KERNERSVILLE MUSEUM FOUNDATION
BOARD OF DIRECTORS

MINUTE

May 8, 2018

The Kernersville Museum Foundation Board of Directors met for its regular meeting on May 8, 2018, in the Kernersville Museum at 4:00 p.m.  The following members were present: Jim Taylor, Past President, Kay Pinnix, Secretary, Anne Coltrane, Bertha Prim, Jason Grubbs 2nd Vice President, Chris Langham, President, Madeline Shepperson, Kelly Hargett, ED, Ron Day, 1st Vice President, Barbara Bull, and Angie Pearman, constituting a quorum. The following members were absent: Chris Thompson, Jim Tobin, Treasurer, Mark Chandler, and John Wolfe, ex-officio.  President called the meeting to order at 4:01 p.m.


Minutes for February 13 2017, meeting electronically transmitted to all members. There being no corrections or additions, the minutes were approved as transmitted.
President, Chris Langham welcomed Angie Pearman as a new Board member.
Treasurer’s Report:

Kelly Hargett, in the absence of Jim Tobin, Treasurer and Finance electronically transmitted and attached to official minutes, went over his report  highlighting the following items:
     Checking: $65,519.38
     Money Market: $75,275.03

     Motion to approve Treasurers report was made by Jim Taylor and seconded by Madeline Shepperson. Motion passed.

     Chris Langham stated that the Museum is in better shape this year than last year. We are still waiting for grants.

Executive Director’s Report:

Kelly Hargett,  went over her report highlighting the following items:
     85 visitors came to the Museum in April

     228 visitors so far this year

     Tobacco barn work is to begin either the week of May 14th or May 21st
     We are in need of sponsors for the ice skating rink

     The self- guided walking tour will be on May 19th from 10:00-2:00

     The Book Club is growing and will be held on May 17th
       Kelly Hargett thanked Bertha Prim and Jim Taylor for being at the Museum for Spring Folly

   President’s Report
Chris Langham stated that we continue to work on sponsors for the ice rink and work on the Morris House and added the following information:
     Kelly will try to get an estimate for HVAC, roof, exterior, etc. for the Morris House

     We need a solid number on these items to present to the town for help

     Jason Grubbs will be on the Resource Development Committee 

     We would like to add a person to serve on the Executive Committee. This will pave the way for someone to fill the 2nd Vice President role. Please let him know if you are interested.

Collections Committee did not meet 

Madeline Shepperson, chair, Exhibits and Programming Committee,  reported that her committee did not meet. They may use the tobacco barn as our next exhibit.
     Jason Grubbs added that the Executive Committee tried to brainstorm groups and families to sponsor last four logs of the tobacco barn. Board discussed.
Facilities and Property Committee: Kelly Hargett, in the absence of Chris Thompson, reported that the bad smell in the Museum was coming from a busted pipe under the house and has been fixed.
.
 Marketing: Jason Grubbs stated that he would email his report later. He commented on the following items:

     There is a radio spot on WSJS promoting the Museum done by Bethany. It is free of charge.

Kelly played the spot for the Board. 
     The committee is trying to focus on marketing the ice rink.
     Hope to roll out later this summer with a press release about what’s coming

     There will be a soft opening Thanksgiving weekend and a grand opening around the time of the Christmas parade.

     We really need to get $20,000-$25,000 in sponsorships before ordering the ice rink this summer. Kelly added that they are hoping to get fencing donated.

     Kelly is working with the Folly to design a downtown attraction passport. A sample was passed around.

Board discussed sponsorship levels: $1,000, $2,000 ,and $5,000. Board members will receive sponsorship packets. Banners will be put on outside of fencing.
    Resource Delopment: John Wolfe and Anne Coltrane. Anne reported that her committee did not meet. But will meet next Thursday. She highlighted the following information:
     We are trying to contact people to follow up on sponsorships for the ice rink.

     It would help to know who has been contacted for sponsorships. Who they contact will be sent to ED.

     She asked that any suggestions would be appreciated
Old Business: None
New Business:  Chris Langham stated that we are looking for someone to serve on the Executive Committee.
Jason Grubbs added that we are also looking for 2 more Board members.

Anne Coltrane asked about voting on issues via email as was done last month when there was not a quorum for the Board meeting. She felt that we need to check on points of order to do it that way. ED will check with Karl Yena.  Chris Langham stated that, when done on other boards, it would be recorded at the next meeting.
    The following items are hereby added to these minutes, having been voted on, on April 12, 2018, and passed via email:

          Angie Pearman was nominated as a Board of Directors member and received a favorable vote.

          Jason Grubbs was added to the Executive Committee as 2nd Vice President.

          A list of items from the Collections Committee was accepted.

KELLY HARGETT WAS DISMISSED
Kelly Hargett rejoined the meeting.
There being no further business before the Board, the meeting adjourned 4:50 p.m.  






Respectfully submitted,





Kay Pinnix




Secretary
